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Words from our President - Tommy Dennis
Happy New Year to our members and Lakewood Golf & Country Club staff.

I hope you have enjoyed a peaceful and healthy New Year with your
family and friends and are starting the year ready to go.

We had a lot of great times in 2022 and I am super excited about the future of our club. We are
only 5 months away from the start of our biggest project ever with the transition of our

greens. We will need all volunteers, committees, and  workhorses, along with every member
to be involved and support our club during this time. This year will be challenging and will

probably feel like it is taking forever, but when it’s all said and done, we will have more pride
knowing we all came together  to make this a welcome home for our children and their

families for many years to come. Thank you! Tommy

Office Manager - Penny Panter

Penny is always eager to help you with any questions you have.  She can be
reached at 931-455-8770 X 2 or by email at office@lakewoodgcc.com

Office Hours
8:00 am - 2:00 pm Tuesday - Friday

Lakewood Family – As we continue to grow our membership with new individuals and
families, we want to be mindful of how we act in and around the clubhouse. Verbal
conversations should always be respectful, free from discriminatory language, and
swearing. We know that Lakewood is a place everyone should enjoy themselves but
please be cognizant of your volume, language, and respectful of those around you.

Thank you!

Membership - Josh Clarey Welcome New
Members

Grant & Savannah Christopher
Max & Julie Chirstopher
Jack & Grayson Cadman

Sharon & Larry Lockhart



Greens & Grounds
Dave Hamann & Betty Hand

The Greens and Grounds Committee is the advisory body for the upkeep and
maintenance of the clubhouse grounds, the golf course and other golf related
property and shall establish rules for the use of golf carts and the closing of the
course because of weather conditions.  With that in mind as you might have seen
we recently provided rules regarding cart path only restrictions, on holes #1, #2,
#6, #10 and #11 during the winter months to limit traffic on these fairways at a
time when the ground tends to stay wet and the turf is not growing or healing
from cart use.   Also, as a standard year-around rule, with the exception of parking
on the cart path, carts should not be parked or driven within 50 yards from the
greens in all directions.

Current committee activities include:  1) a decision to remove the maple tree in
front of the #5 green per earlier USGA advisement replacing the roots and rocks
with a playable turf area,  2) obtaining a quote to repair the maintenance access
road that is often partially underwater,  3) long overdue repairs on the equipment
maintenance buildings, 4) preparations for removing tree stumps around the
course and 5) investigating ways to address the #6 creek erosion issues to improve
appearance, playability and natural flow of the stream.
You do not have to be a member of the Greens and Grounds Committee to
contribute.  You can sign-up to assist with the Workhouse team, share your
thoughts and expertise to initiatives being planned and be someone that actively
follows the rules and asks the same of their playing partners.

Lakewood Golf Shop/Golf Committee
Kenny Saunders & Bryan Hall

We had great weather for the 2023 Tailgate Scramble. This is the first year that we have actually
played the event on the first scheduled date. Our Cornhole Champions were DJ Boggs and Nick
Judkins. Our staff was so efficient at running this event that we played a 2nd tournament. Our

winners of the bonus tournament were Therese and Jeff Biniek.
Our Bloody Mary Champion was Mel Dennis. We had a record number of chili entrants this year
with 7. God bless our chili judges who had to eat 7 different chili's then go play 18 holes of golf.
No accidents were reported. The Grand Chili Champions were Erica and Bryan Hall, (refusing
to share their secret ingredient).  After all the main events, a dastardly par 3 tournament broke

out. There were a few harsh words hurled at our course designers who we will not name here
publicly to protect their health and well being.  The winners of the scramble were:
DJ Boggs                                               Dirk Gordon                                     Kemp Brooks

Nick Judkins                                        Trisha Gordon                                    Bob  Sacheck
Kevin Lockmiller                                        Tim Layton                                   Gary Mattasits

Will Golden                                             Lisa Layton

Thanks to all the volunteers and judges for making this a fantastic event. The Polar Tailgate
Scramble is best described as a tailgate party and at the end a golf tournament breaks out. We

look forward to this party to be a full field next year.



LAKEWOOD UPCOMING EVENTS
Lots of good stuff coming up this Spring.

Callaway Fitting Day
We have 2 spots available - Tuesday, February 28

11:00-RD Perry
11:45-

12:30-Mike Greene
1:15-Ginger Ennis

2:00-Russell Barnett
2:45-

The Old Buddy Matches
will start on March 1st this year to get the matches done

(or at least most of it done before we start our green
renovation project)

Grab a partner and sign up in the proshop.

Member-Guest Sign up

There are 72 spots available for the
2023 Member-Guest (Sept 22-24)

We have 52 teams and 7 teams on the waitlist currently. If you
played last year and want in again this year you have until March 1st

and then we open up the waitlist.

Hole In One Insurance
is growing and we are almost to our goal of $1000 if you make a Hole
in One. Ask our pro shop employees how this works if you are feeling

lucky in 2023.

Speaking of lucky, March 18th is our St Paddy's Day
Scramble. Sign up in the proshop for this fun scramble.

More detailed info to come on all tournaments as they get closer.

PRE-BOOK
2023 TITLEIST PROV 1

AND PROV 1X
BUY 3 DOZEN GET 1

DOZEN FREE
FREE IMPRINT

CHOOSE BALL NUMBER
CALL PROSHOP (931)

455-8770 OR STOP BY
AND PLACE YOUR ORDER

BEFORE MARCH 1ST



NEW!! Website Information - check it out!

We have added a new webpage that has bios on each of
the Board of Directors.  You access it through the
Lakewood website, click on Members Only, log in and
then click on “Board of Directors”.

Social - Trent McNabb
(and Katie)

NEW and
IMPROVED

Trivia
with

Melanie
Last Tuesday

Of
Every Month

House - Sam Minkowitz External Facilities - Jeff Biniek

These committees are working jointly to spruce up everything Lakewood inside and out!  They can always use your
help!  If you have some time and want to help, please reach out to the club staff or any Board member.  Current

projects include cleaning the carpets and sprucing up the lobby restrooms.



Finance - Mike Melton In December we anticipated a Profit of $35,748 our actual
Profit number came in at $30,556.
For the year we had a total Profit of $224,266. A great year for
Lakewood Golf and Country Club.
The assessment account as of 12/31/22 has a balance of
$60,062.
We have collected $92,868 and sent two venders down
payments totaling $32,806 to get the renovation project
started.
Thanks Mike



Lakewood Ladies Golf Association
Martha Merz/Betty Hand,

Co-Chairs Martha Merz, Co-Chair (931-581-3576/marthamerz12@gmail.com)
Betty Hand, Co-Chair (bjhand58@hotmail.com)

Kathy Tierney, Secretary (mimitee@att.net)
Deby Barnett, Treasurer (debyann22@gmail.com)

Look for Spring information coming soon.  We are looking for 2023
officers.  Please consider serving on our Board.  Reach out to any of your

current Board members if you are interested.

Lads & Lassies
Dan & Martha Merz

LADS & LASSIES

Stay tuned for info next month!!
~Dan & Martha

Restaurant & Bar
Cynthia Ramsey

& Laura Passarello

Winter Kitchen Hours
Monday-Closed

Tuesday-11am-8pm
Wednesday-11am-8pm

Thursday-11am-8pm
Friday-11am-9pm

Saturday-10am-6pm
Sunday-10am-6pm

We are always available to you for anything you might need!
Don’t forget to call Lakewood first for your event.

Contact Cynthia Ramsey at 931-455-8770 X1

Even though we are in the Winter months, we still have a lot to
offer.  In January we hosted several events for members and

non-members.  See our photos below.
Come party with us for the Super Bowl

Then join us the following Tuesday for Valentines At Lakewood
Let us help you get through these cold days with our warm

menu!  Watch for emails as we offer specials throughout the
year - you don’t want to miss out!

We also post on Instagram and Facebook (links below).
And don't forget Big Bucks every Tuesday & Friday!

This could be you!

mailto:marthamerz12@gmail.com
mailto:bjhand58@hotmail.com
mailto:mimitee@att.net
mailto:debyann22@gmail.com


Tullahoma Noon Roatry Club
Hosted Tennessee U.S. Senator

Marsha Blackburn

Coca-Cola Bottling Works of Tullahoma
Let us serve them with a working lunch!

Courtside Home Owners
Association Meeting

City of Tullahoma
Legislative Breakfast







February 2023
Sunday       Monday       Tuesday    Wednesday   Thursday      Friday        Saturday

1
Burger Night

2 3
7:00 Big Bucks

4
Wedding &
Reception

5
4:00 BINGO

6
Club Closed

7
8 AM  Business
Conference
5:00 Kids eat free
6:00 NEW Family
Bingo RSVP
7:00 Big Bucks

9
8 AM  Business
Conference
Burger Night
5:00 Private
Meeting

9
8 AM  Business
Conference

10
7:00 Big Bucks

11

12
4:00 BINGO
5:00 Super Bowl
Sunday Party

13
Club Closed

14
5:00 Valentine’s
Dinner
5:00 Kids eat free
7:00 Big Bucks

15
Burger Night

16 17
7:00 Big Bucks

18

19
4:00 BINGO

20
Club Closed

21
11:30 Business
Lunch
5:00 Kids eat free
7:00 Big Bucks

22
Burger Night

23
5:30 Rotary
Sweetheart
Banquet

24
7:00 Big Bucks

25
Polar Tailgate
Scramble

26
3:00 Business
Meeting
4:00 BINGO

27
Club Closed
5:00 LGCC Board
Meeting

28
11-3:30 Callaway
Fitting Day
5:00 Kids eat free
7:00 Big Bucks &
Trivia

Outside Parties
Outside Golf Events
LGCC Board of Directors Meeting 4th Monday of every Month at 5:00
Lions Club - meets Wednesday at 11:30
Kiwanis Club - meets Thursday at 11:30
DAR - meets 2nd Thursday of each month at 12:00
Southern TN Endotontics - meets 2nd Thursday of each month 6:00 pm
Red Hat Society  - meets 3rd Thursday of each month at 11:30
Rotary - meets Friday at 12:00

https://www.facebook.com/lakewoodtullahoma https://www.instagram.com/lakewoodgcc/

Lakewood Golf & Country Club ⧫ 1800 Country Club Drive ⧫ Tullahoma, Tennessee 37388 ⧫ 931-455-8770
https://www.lakewoodgcc.com/

https://www.instagram.com/lakewoodgcc/

